EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, August 30, 2010
Board Members Present:  Gill James, Pat McCarthy, Craig Olson, Todd Franceschina, Joann Fukuma, Chris Bigelow, Bill Bettinger, Gary Emslie, Jeff Lowell, Joe Thompson, Derek Tucci
Tom &Marilyn Doyle – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Annette Duvall, Bob Dowding
1. Introduction of Guests:  

2. Approval of Monday, June 7, 2010 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P 


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 48,503.80
Savings:
$ 26,207.26
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #15889 through #16002 for a total of $ 26,380.36
M/S/P.  Marilyn reviewed the financial information about the fraud in our account in June.   All funds have been refunded by the bank.  We have opened a new checking account and taken care of all the outstanding checks at the time.  


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Craig Olson, Chris Bigelow
· Met July 26, 27.  1st Reading, passed handbook change to allow for only one representative assembly meeting rather than two to reduce costs and go to an online submission process for amendments.  There would be a blog for the author to respond to questions and concerns.  We would then go with a March Rep Assembly.  
· Passed the budget for the year.  The Tacoma dome passed on a $1 surcharge, so WIAA increased the ticket prices for wrestling, football, basketball.  The L&I fee was also increased to $3.  The rates will likely continue to increase.
· Volleyball rotation will continue and there will be an accommodation to allow schools to honor the Sabbath as needed.
· Bound for State regulations were updated, especially in Drill and Cheer.  
· There is a need for an At-Large member on the board and a committee was set up to interview those three candidates next week and make a recommendation to the board.
· Passed the violation report.  1st reading to up the boys’ soccer penalties – three game suspension for violent conduct.  Teams collecting two will be put on probation.  A third violent conduct violation would remove the team from post-season competition.  Any 4 red cards total would also eliminate a team.  A lively discussion ensued about these possible penalties.  Clearly, something must be done.  There may need to be a penalty for coaches of teams with multiple violations as well. There also needs to be further discussions with soccer officials about managing the contest.  Email Craig and Chris with input prior to their late Sept. board meeting where they will take a final vote on the topic.  
· Allowing basketball tournament to be completed on Tuesday of the state tourney.
· Basketball regionals will have the #1 teams playing and the #2 teams playing.  The loser of the #1s and winner of the #2s will play on Saturday for the second spot to state.
· Developing options for the state golf tourney, both in scoring and in sites.
· Passed on girls soccer sites:  Sumner, Sparks, and Harry Laing stadium.
· 2A GSW will be held on Thu/Fri.  3A/4A will be held Fri/Sat.
· 3A/4A baseball will be held at Cheney as Safeco is not available.
· Eligibility – a proposal has been written to have 6 eligibility “districts” with each having a regional eligibility chair who would rule on the case.  Appeals would be to the WIAA.  Please discuss this with your leagues and bring input to the next meeting.
· Sept. 30 at WIAA office (or another AD workshop) is required for the AD or principal from each school.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Pat McCarthy
A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  None reported.

   0 Coach Ejections 

   0 Player Ejections

   0 Coaching out of season

   0 Academic Ineligibility

   0 Coaches fail to complete coaches clinic by due date

   0 Refusal to Complete Contest
B. League Reports.
a. Kingco – 1st meeting held at Skyline HS, gearing up for the year.  New ADs at Ballard and Bellevue HS.
b. Metro – First meeting tomorrow.  The Metro Athletic Coordinator position is still open and Greg Brashear is the acting director for the time being.
c. Emerald City – John Wiley will take over as the league director.  He is updating the website.  SAAS will have a new AD (actually a committee of 4).  The online All-league voting has been updated and improved.  
d. SeaTac –  
e. MS – Derek Tucci will replace Megan Marson as the representative.
C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson.  No Report
D. Eligibility Chair – Sam Jackson has been selected as the Eligibility Chair to replace Craig Bakken.  Craig will continue to mentor him and assist him for this year.
E. Executive Board Calendar.  Marilyn put in another copy of the board meeting dates so that the new board members can have those.
F. Service Fees & 2009-2010 Travel Points.  Marilyn gave a report on the service fees and how they are determined.  All schools have been billed for the service fees.
G. Distribution of 2009-2010 Excess Fees.  Marilyn reported that the net worth at the beginning of the fiscal year was $74,000.  Our by-laws say that we can keep as low as $35000 in our reserve fund.  That was lowered after dropping below that amount several years ago.  Last year when we returned money, we decided to keep the $40,000 in reserve.  Marilyn recommended that we do the same and return $34,000 to leagues.  M/S/P.  Marilyn recommended that league members follow up with their leagues on how those funds are spent.
H. District Tournament Allocations.  Tom will be sending emails to all schools this week asking for information on participation on teams for the three-week window.  After this information is collected, the WIAA will determine allocations by the beginning of October.
I. Fall District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers – CC – Blanchet and the Metro League will host the 3A CC championship this fall.  The tentative date is Oct. 27 at Lower Woodland.  West Seattle will host the 3A Volleyball tourney.  Preliminary matches will be at Sammamish and West Seattle on Nov. 5 with the finals at WS on Nov. 6.  3A swimming will be at Mary Wayte Pool on Nov. 5 & 6.  Kevin Rohrich will again run the 3A boys golf tourney - Date and site to follow.
a. Athletic Directors and Football Coaches are reminded again that home sites for first and second round football games are not HOME sites.  The sites are DISTRICT sites and could be a home venue, but may not be.  The sites need to be approved by the District Board.
J. 2010-2011 Sea-King Dist. 2 Committees.  Gill will put together a group to discuss the Boys Soccer situation.
K. 2010-2011 Sea-King Dist. 2 Annual Goals.   
L. Bi-District Track Issue.  Kingco 4A and WESCO have negotiated a playoff format for all sports, but are still in the process of determining the number of participants for Track.  Gill thought there was agreement for 12 prior to the meeting, but at the meeting, there was a proposal to go to 18 participants.  Our board reiterated our policy to double the number of allocations and going to the next reasonable sized tournament. (12 in this case).
M. Sea-King Director Evaluation.  Pat will email the evaluation form that we received from District 6.  Then we can look at that form and the Dist. 2 job description to produce a formal job evaluation.  Pat and Tom will look at this prior to the next meeting.
7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence. None.
B. Web Site: www.seaking2.com.  

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, October 4,  2010-3:30PM Sammamish HS
A. Review of 2009-2010 Annual Financial Report

B. Review of Oct. 1st Enrollment Figures & State Tournament Allocations

C. Site Selection for Football/Soccer

D. Fall Eligibility Report – Sam Jackson
E. WIAA Insurance (L & I/Catastrophic)

9. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:30PM.

